SOURCE LIST

Failed Warnings in Paradise

LA Times/Maria L. La Ganga et al., "Many victims of California's worst wildfire were elderly and died in or near their homes, new data show", https://www.latimes.com/local/lanow/la-me-ln-paradise-fire-dead-map-20181213-story.html, 12/13/2018

LA Times/Laura Newberry, "Poor, elderly and too frail to escape: Paradise fire killed the most vulnerable residents", https://www.latimes.com/local/lanow/la-me-ln-camp-fire-seniors-mobile-home-deaths-20190209-story.html, 02/10/2019

CalFire/Incidents, "Camp Fire", https://www.fire.ca.gov/incidents/2018/11/8/camp-fire

California Legislative Information, Assembly Bill 2311, Chapter 520, Signed by Governor September 23, 2016,

https://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billNavClient.xhtml?bill_id=201520160AB2311

NIH/National Library of Medicine/Arash Modaresi Rad et al., "Social vulnerability of the people exposed to wildfires in U.S. West Coast states",

 $\frac{https://pmc.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/articles/PMC10511185/\#:\sim:text=The\%20number\%20of\%20people}{\%20exposed,in\%20California\%20(\sim8\%25)}$

Cal. Governor's Office of Emergency Services/Dir. Nancy Ward, "State of California Alert & Warning Guidelines", https://www.caloes.ca.gov/wp-

<u>content/uploads/Preparedness/Documents/Statewide_Alert_and_Warning_Guidelines_May_202_4.pdf</u>, May 2024

Butte County District Attorney/Michael L. Ramsey, "The Camp Fire Public Report: A Summary of the Camp Fire Investigation",

 $\underline{https://www.buttecounty.net/DocumentCenter/View/1881/Camp-Fire-Public-Report---Summary-\underline{of-the-Camp-Fire-Investigation-PDF},\,06/16/2020$

Butte County, "Special Needs Awareness Program", https://www.buttecounty.net/1790/Special-Needs-Awareness-Program

FEMA/U.S. Fire Administration, "Older Adult Fire Death Rates and Relative Risk (2013-2022), https://www.usfa.fema.gov/statistics/deaths-injuries/older-adults.html

AP News/Olga Rodriguez and Haven Daley, "California town of Paradise deploys warning sirens as 5-year anniversary of deadly fire approaches", https://apnews.com/article/paradise-camp-wildfire-warning-sirens-b4f6a50f7dc5bf1ab4b6f517df2662df, 08/17/2023

Everbridge/Soraya Sutherlin, "Lessons Learned from the California 2020 Wildfire Season", https://go.everbridge.com/rs/004-QSK-

<u>624/images/Everbridge%20Lessons%20Learned%20from%20the%20California%202020%20Wildfire%20Season%20White%20Paper%20Final%20Copy.pdf?fbclid=IwAR1aADGP8RquUCdiK2RIWZ1KFPwtapUIp7fJ2GJV9h2osIOzjqlr9_Tlmyo</u>

AP News/Jocelyn Gecker and Janey Har, "Paradise area was a heaven for victims of deadly wildfire", https://apnews.com/article/fires-north-america-us-news-ap-top-news-paradise-b49c4dbdaa544427930637926f16fb42, 02/15/19

The Guardian/Alastair Gee and Dani Anguiano, "Last Day in Paradise: The Untold Story of How a Fire Swallowed a Town", <a href="https://www.theguardian.com/environment/2018/dec/20/last-day-in-paradise-california-deadliest-fire-untold-story-survivors#:~:text=6%20years%20old-Last%20day%20in%20Paradise%3A%20the%20untold%20story%20of,a%20fire%20swallowed%20a%20town&text=William%20Goggia%20awoke%20to%20a,tanks%20exploding%20in%20the%20distance, 12/20/2018

National Institute of Standards and Technology, Technical Note NIST TN 2105/Alexander Maranghides et al., "Camp Fire Preliminary Reconnaissance", https://nvlpubs.nist.gov/nistpubs/TechnicalNotes/NIST.TN.2105.pdf, August 2020

National Institute of Standards and Technology, Technical Note, NIST TN 2252/Alexander Maranghides et al, "A Case Study of the Camp Fire: *Notification, Evacuation, Traffic, and Temporary Refuge Areas (NETTRA)*", Part 6. p. 41, Emergency Notifications, and Appendix D. CodeRED Statistics, https://www.nist.gov/publications/case-study-camp-fire-notification-evacuation-traffic-and-temporary-refuge-areas-nettra, 07/18/2023

PBS Frontline/Zoe Todd, Sydney Trattner, Jane McMullen, Ahead of Camp Fire Anniversary, New Details Emerge of Troubled Evacuation, https://www.pbs.org/wgbh/frontline/article/camp-fire-anniversary-new-details-troubled-evacuation/, 10/25/2019

Tribune News Service/Lisa Krieger, "Camp Fire Aftermath: 'Technology, the Thing I Trust Most, Failed'", https://insider.govtech.com/california/news/camp-fire-aftermath-technology-the-thing-i-trust-most-failed.html, 12/16/18

Daily Democrat/Bay Area News Group/Lisa Krieger, "Wildfire alert system failed", https://www.dailydemocrat.com/2018/12/16/wildfire-alert-system-stumbled/, 12/18/2018
U.S. Department of Commerce/National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration/National Weather Service Western Region Headquarters/Jeffrey Zimmerman, Acting Director, Western Region, Service Assessment "November 2018 Camp Fire", https://www.weather.gov/media/publications/assessments/sa1162SignedReport.pdf, January 2020

NBC News/James Rainey, "Paradise Fire survivors say warnings were too little, too late", https://www.nbcnews.com/news/us-news/paradise-fire-survivors-say-warnings-were-too-little-too-late-n935846, 11/14/2018

LA Times/Paige St. John, Joseph Serna, and Rong-Gong Lin II, "Here's how Paradise ignored warnings and became a deathtrap", https://www.latimes.com/local/california/la-me-camp-fire-deathtrap-20181230-

story.html#:~:text=A%20large%20portion%20of%20Paradise,were%20sent%20to%20three%20ot hers., 12/30/2018

capradio/NPR: Cal State U./Bob Moffitt, "Many Residents Did Not Receive Emergency Alerts During The Camp Fire. Will You Be Warned If A Disaster Is Heading Your Way?", https://www.capradio.org/articles/2019/07/11/emergency-alert-will-you-be-notified-if-a-wildfire-is-heading-toward-your-town/, 07/11/2019

YouTube/ASPO Sverige (W. Craig Fugate), "The 7 Deadly Sins of Emergency Management" https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iRWfDFM19e8

ScienceAdvances/Arash Modaresi Rad et al., "Social vulnerability of the people exposed to wildfires in U.S. West Coast states", https://www.science.org/doi/10.1126/sciadv.adh4615

ScienceDirect/Yuran Sun et al., "Social vulnerabilities and wildfire evacuations: A case study of the 2019 Kincade fire,

https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S0925753524001474?ref=pdf_download&fr=RR-2&rr=91cab52bde1ae5b2

FireRescue1.com/Rebecca Ellis – LA Times, "Calif. wildfires lead officials to consider evacuation database for the disabled", https://www.firerescue1.com/emergency-management/calif-wildfires-lead-officials-to-consider-evacuation-database-for-the-disabled, January 26, 2025

Drinking Water Dangers

ProPublica/Agnel Philip, "The EPA Has Found More Than a Dozen Contaminants in Drinking Water but Hasn't Set Safety Limits on Them", https://www.propublica.org/article/epa-safe-drinking-water-act-contaminants-regulation, 11/6/2023

Gallup/Mary Claire Evans, "Seven Key Findings About the Environment on Earth Day", https://news.gallup.com/poll/643850/seven-key-gallup-findings-environment-earth-day.aspx, 04/22/2024

NPR/Laura Wagner and Merrit Kennedy, "Michigan Governor Rick Snyder: 'We All Failed the Families of Flint'" https://www.npr.org/sections/thetwo-way/2016/03/17/470792212/watch-michigan-gov-rick-snyder-testifies-on-the-flint-water-crisis, 03/17/2016

NPR/Merrit Kennedy, "Lead-Laced Water in Flint: A Step-By-Step Look at the Makings of a Crisis", https://www.npr.org/sections/thetwo-way/2016/04/20/465545378/lead-laced-water-in-flint-a-step-by-step-look-at-the-makings-of-a-crisis, 04/20/2016

Water Alternatives (Journal), Volume 15, Issue 3/Melissa Heil, Illinois State University, "Barriers to Accessing Emergency Water Infrastructure: Lessons from Flint, Michigan" https://www.water-alternatives.org/index.php/alldoc/articles/vol15/v15issue3/677-a15-3-6/file

Flint Water Advisory Task Force Final Report/Chris Kolb and Ken Sikkema co-chairs, https://www.michigan.gov/-

/media/Project/Websites/formergovernors/Folder6/FWATF_FINAL_REPORT_21March2016.pd f?rev=284b9e42c7c840019109eb73aaeedb68, March 2016

"A Closer Look at the Demographics of Flint, Michigan", https://apnews.com/general-news-7b2bcfdcc8d74ece9e0cb167a2239745;, 01/21/2016

Harvard Kennedy School Case 2237.0/Pamela Varley and Christopher Robichaud, "The Making of a Public Health Catastrophe: A Step-By-Step Guide to the Flint Water Crisis", https://www.thecasecentre.org/products/view?id=184445, 01/19/2022

Detroit Free Press/Paul Egan, "Flint Red Flag: 2015 Report Urged Corrosion Control", https://www.freep.com/story/news/local/michigan/flint-water-crisis/2016/01/21/flint-red-flag-2015-report-urged-corrosion-control/79119240/, 01/21/2016

Harvard Kennedy School Shorenstein Center/Derrick Z. Jackson, "Environmental Justice? Unjust Coverage of the Flint Water Crisis", https://shorensteincenter.org/environmental-justice-unjust-coverage-of-the-flint-water-crisis/, 07/11/2017

ABC News/Caresse Jackson, "Flint Switches Back to Detroit Water System", https://www.abc12.com/news/flint-water-emergency/flint-switches-back-to-detroit-water-system/article-44e64bc3-51e8-5a07-b4e7-4494876e12bf.html, 10/16/2015

New Jersey Division of Water Supply & Geoscience, "NJ Drinking Water Watch", https://www-dep.nj.gov/DEP WaterWatch public/

Deadly Auto Defects

Carfax.com/Patrick Olsen, "Takata Airbag Recall: 6.4M Cars Still Need Replacements in 2024" https://www.carfax.com/blog/takata-airbag-

recall#:~:text=Ten%20years%20after%20the%20National,airbags%2C%20according%20to%20CARFAX%20data, 05/29/2024

NHTSA, https://www.trafficsafetymarketing.gov/sites/tsm.gov/files/2024-08/vehicle-recalls-exploratory-research-en-2024-16357-v1-tag.pdf, 05/16/2024

Pew Research Center/Elisa Shearer, "Friends, family and neighbors are Americans' most common source of local news", https://www.pewresearch.org/short-reads/2024/09/26/friends-family-and-neighbors-are-americans-most-common-source-of-local-news/, 09/26/2024

New York Times/Danielle Ivory, "G.M's Ignition Problem: Who Knew What When", https://www.nytimes.com/interactive/2014/05/18/business/gms-ignition-problem-who-knew-what-when.html, 09/15/2014

NPR/Tanya Basu, "Timeline: A History of GM's Ignition Switch Defect", https://www.npr.org/2014/03/31/297158876/timeline-a-history-of-gms-ignition-switch-defect, 03/31/2014

The Detroit News/David Shepardson, "GM Compensation Fund Completes Review with 124 Deaths", https://www.detroitnews.com/story/business/autos/general-motors/2015/08/24/gm-ignition-fund-completes-review/32287697/, 08/24/2015

New York Times/Neal E. Boudette, "Supreme Court Rebuffs G.M.'s Bid to limit Ignition-Switch Lawsuits", https://www.nytimes.com/2017/04/24/business/supreme-court-general-motors-ignition-flaw-suits.html, 04/24/2017

New York Times/Hiroko Tabuchi, "A Cheaper Airbag, and Takata's Road to a Deadly Crisis", https://www.nytimes.com/2016/08/27/business/takata-airbag-recall-crisis.html, 08/26/2016

U.S. Department of Transportation/NHTSA/Frank Borris, "Supplemental Statement for the Record: NHTSA's Historical Timeline of Events Regarding Takata Inflator Ruptures", https://www.nhtsa.gov/sites/nhtsa.gov/files/documents/nhtsa_historical_timeline_takata_inflators.pdf, 10/22/2015

Consumer Reports, "Takata Airbag Recall: Everything You Need to Know" https://www.consumerreports.org/cars/car-recalls-defects/takata-airbag-recall-everything-you-need-to-know-a1060713669/, 08/13/2024

NHTSA "2023 Annual Report, Safety Recalls", https://www.nhtsa.gov/sites/nhtsa.gov/files/2024-03/NHTSA-2023-Annual-Recalls-Report 0.pdf, March 2024

GAO/Elizabeth Repko, "Report to Congressional Committees/Vehicle Safety/Opportunities to Improve Repair Rates for Recalled Vehicles", https://www.gao.gov/assets/d24106356.pdf, January 2024

Federal Register, "Update Means of Providing Recall Notification", https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2016/09/01/2016-20926/update-means-of-providing-recall-notification, 9/1/2016

Wall Street Journal/Andrea Fuller and Adrienne Roberts, "Car Makers' Struggles With Recalls Leave More Risky Vehicles on the Road", https://www.wsj.com/articles/on-some-big-recalls-car-companies-make-little-headway-1541070000, 11/01/2018

New York Times/Christopher Jensen, "Buyer Beware: 'Certified' Used Cars May Still Be Under Recall", https://www.nytimes.com/2016/12/16/business/buyer-beware-certified-used-cars-under-recall.html, 12/16/2016

Alliance for Automotive Innovation, "Recall Awareness" https://www.autosinnovate.org/recalls

Congressional Research Service/Bill Canis, "Motor Vehicle Safety: Issues for Congress/The 2015 FAST Act and Unresolved Issues/Major Safety Provisions" (p.16) https://crsreports.congress.gov/product/pdf/R/R46398/6, 7/24/2020

U.S. Code of Federal Regulations/Subtitle B, Chapter V, Part 577 "Defect and Noncompliance Notification", Paragraph 577.7 "Time and manner of notification", https://www.ecfr.gov/current/title-49/subtitle-B/chapter-V/part-577, [41 FR 56816 preview citation details, Dec. 30, 1976, as amended at 60 FR 17271, Apr. 5, 1995; 69 FR 34959, June 23, 2004; 70 FR 38814, July 6, 2005; 78 FR 51422, Aug. 20, 2013; 79 FR 43678, July 28, 2014]

NHTSA, "Tips for Increasing Recall and Completion Rates", https://www.nhtsa.gov/vehicle-manufacturers/tips-increasing-recall-completion-rates

National Archives and Records Administration/Federal Register, "Executive Order 13563, Section 6", <a href="https://www.federalregister.gov/reader-aids/office-of-the-federal-register-announcements/2011/02/executive-order-13563-and-incorporation-by-reference#:~:text=Section%206%20of%20Executive%20Order,so%20as%20to%20make%20the

NHTSA, "Takata Recall Spotlight", https://www.nhtsa.gov/vehicle-safety/takata-recall-spotlight#:~:text=NHTSA%20has%20confirmed%20that%2028,exploding%20Takata%20air%20bag%20inflators.

Conclusion

Executive Order 13563, Section 6, https://www.federalregister.gov/reader-aids/office-of-the-federal-register-announcements/2011/02/executive-order-13563-and-incorporation-by-reference#:~:text=Section%206%20of%20Executive%20Order,so%20as%20to%20make%20the

ENDNOTES